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November 20, 2019
Directors Present:      Jim Timney







Eugene Sullivan

Brittany Lehman
Selden Wasson

Directors Absent:
Dennis Peat
Also, Present:
        
Marc Twidwell






Missy Oates - Staff
The Board of Directors held their regularly scheduled Board Meeting at the Doney Park Water office at 5290 E Northgate Loop, Flagstaff AZ.  President Jim Timney called the meeting to order at 9:04 a.m.
The first agenda item was Communication from Members – No members were present.

Next on the agenda was the Approval of the October 2019 Board Meeting Minutes.  All Directors present reviewed the minutes.  Director Lehman made a motion to approve, Director Sullivan seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.
The Board then reviewed the Financial Statements.  Director Wasson made a motion to approve, Director Lehman seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.
The next agenda item was the Manager Reports, Office Reports, and Operation Reports.  
General Manager Marc Twidwell had the following items to report to the Board.

· Noted that the Board all had Christmas party invites in their trays.

· Informed the board that the positive testing from October for Coliform is not required to give public notice to the members.  This has been verified with ADEQ, their policies/rules have been revised.  Only E. coli positive has to have a public notice to all members.  We were required to do a system check to make sure all required safety measures were in place and report this to ADEQ.
· We had an advisor come in for a short presentation on 401K to our employees.  Our current provider has given us some information for employees too for planning, numbers to contact, etc.

· We have contracted with a firm to build a GIS system.  The firm uses Esri for mapping and will display the geolocation of all our infrastructure.  Next year our Autocad subscription will be downgraded to include only drafting software and not mapping software.  The finished GIS system will be similar to Coconino County Parcel viewer and will be tied into our billing software.
· The operations report detailed renovations to the North Alpine thank.  Marc explained the ongoing permit process with the USFS, and that the infiltration gallery system was to be abandoned and removed.  Jim Timney will contact Az Game and Fish to see if they would like to use it.

· Marc explained that the abandoned checks account shown as a Liability on the balance sheet consists of uncashed checks for final bills, meter deposits, and line extension refunds, that were not cashed by members since around 1985.  Arizona Law states that checks uncashed for 3 years are presumed abandoned and by law are to be reported and given to the Az Dept of Revenue annually.  Bill Sullivan has been contacted and has agreed with Marc that the best course of action is to enter into a voluntary compliance agreement with ADOR.  The VCA will require DPW to report the last 10 years of abandoned checks and to report annually in the future.  The VCA will absolve DPW of any penalties, interest, claims and actions by ADOR.

Director Lehman made a motion to adjourn, Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.  The meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m.
________________________________                       ________________________
Secretary
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